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ZONTA Club of Roma

Club Number 1432

Chartered 26 August 1993

P. O. Box 1003, Roma, Q
4455

Newsletter – August 2008

Dear Members 

As we go into a very busy time of the Roma Zonta year there are a couple of other areas worthy of mention.

Area 4 is having a workshop for Presidents and board members in Toowoomba on the 14thSeptember. This is a very good opportunity for us to enhance our knowledge of Zonta and strengthen our club. More details will be available at the dinner meeting.
This dinner meeting on the 26th is the celebration of the 15th year of our club and marks a significant milestone in our history. Many invitations have been sent to past members and I look forward to this wonderful event.

Senior’s Morning Tea preparation is under way. Please contact Lesley D with details of your availability and contribution. This is to be held in the Arts precinct which will be a change from previous years and should be fun.

The Roma Food and Fire Festival is on the 6th September and again we will be selling drinks.
The Shannon Noll concert is also soon and again we will fly the flag with drinks on sale. We will need to discuss this further at the dinner meeting.

We are now moving into our new District 22 and Area 4 identity and look forward to working with our new District Governor and Area Director. Vicki Varthas is our new Governor and Robyn Burton-Ree is our Area 4 Director.
Now that this is in place we will be able to look into revising our website and making relevant changes which can showcase our wonderful work out here.

With our major event for 2008- Pamper Day- coming up in October there has been a good start to organising this with Denise stepping in as the coordinator of the committee, if there is anything that anyone can offer please contact Denise.

Janice Hutchinson as our club Archive officer has been very busy sorting through many years of Zonta business and has done a sterling job organising all of this.

We will have all things Zonta stored in the “Zonta Shed” at the back of my office from now on and this can only be more effective for members.

If you have anything that is relevant and requires archiving please contact Janice.

Yours in Zonta.
Heather Hall

President.



Our committee met at Chapters on Thursday.  Again only four of us attended.  We discussed the upcoming events including Food & Fire; Shannon Noll and Pamper Day.
 

I am following up with the Pamper Day committee to finalise details on the raffle.   Jenny Loughnan has brought to my attention that at the last Pamper Day there was a multi-draw raffle on the day.  
 

I am going to see IGA & Woolworth's to organise drinks for the up-coming events.  I will also confer with Kylie Sabine to confirm numbers and hopefully gain some idea on age group we will be catering for on the night of Shannon Noll.  This will assist in deciding the type of catering required i.e.: chips, party pies, sausage rolls, chocolates etc. for a younger crowd.
 

See you all for our Anniversary Dinner
 
Jill Sabine

Chairperson Finance & Fundraising Committee


Heather, Stelarose and I had a nice 
lunch and discussed and agreed to the following:

· Marie Geraghty has received my letter inviting 
her to the next dinner meeting and she has 
responded and has agreed to join Zonta and will be inducted at the October dinner meeting
·  the Anniversary dinner is to be a special menu 
and will cost $20

· 31 invitations have been sent out for the Anniversary dinner with 6 ex-Zontians indicating they will attend. A few have sent messages which will be read at the dinner meeting. Janice has put together a data show of photos stretching over the 15 years which will provide an interesting backdrop throughout the dinner.

Judith Harland 
Chairperson OMC Committee

We had a quick meeting last Tuesday to finalise the Seniors Morning Tea. Thank you to all who have responded to my email re attendance and food, if you have not yet replied could you please do so A.S.A.P. I need to know what food is coming, as it is possible we may have up to 50 attending, and may have to organise extra food if not enough Zontians attend.
Official starting time is 9.30am so would ask those attending to be there by 9.00am to enable us to be set up by 9.30. It is being held at the Roma Community Art Centre, please use car park entrance.

Lesley Dillon

Chairperson Status of Women Committee
Our Zonta Club has Attendance Requirements
We have had several new members joining Zonta over the last 12 months but there has been a noticeable decrease in attendance at sub-committee and dinner meetings by new and continuing members.
 As indicated in our manual please note any member of the club who is absent from all Club meetings for two consecutive months, without excuse deemed adequate in the opinion of the board shall be notified that membership may be forfeited. Should the absences continue following this notice, the board shall notify the member that membership is forfeited. Please contact your Committee Chairperson or President Heather if you find you are unable to meet the attendance requirement as a Zonta member.
Our birthday girls this month are Betty Bates (4th August), Gill Swires (7th August), Ann Leahy (8th August and Vicki Holberton (16th August). We know they have all just turned 21 again! We hope you had a special day on your birthday.

· 26th August – 15 year Anniversary of Roma Zonta Club & Dinner meeting
· 31st August – Senior’s Morning Tea at Roma Community Art Centre

· 4th September - Rural Women Symposium

· 6th September – Drinks at Food & Fire Festival

· 16th September – Drinks etc for Shannon Noll Concert

· 23 th September – At home dinner meeting (Susie Ferrier)
· 11th October - Pamper Day


	duty
	zontian
	date

	Blessing
	Jo Dalgleish
	26 August

	Objects
	Susie Ferrier
	26 August

	Raffle
	Betty Bates/ Jill Frith
	26 August

	Meals On Wheels
	Jill Frith
	27 August


Please let Gill Swires know if you will not be attending the meeting on Tuesday. 4622 7068……..…0428 327 068
In the absence of an apology, an invoice for $15 will be sent to non-attending members to cover the cost of their meal.
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Zonta International


 is a worldwide service organization of executives in business and the professions working together to advance the status of women.





JUNE ROSTER


Reminder – If you are unable to do your rostered task, please arrange a swap.
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